
January 24th, 2016 
Dr. Manoel Sobral Filho 
United Nations Forum on Forests Secretariat 
Department of Economic and Social Affairs 
Two United Nations Plaza, DC2-2301 
New York, NY 10017, USA 
 

Dear Dr. Manoel Sobral Filho, 

 

Enclosed is the submission on behalf of the Major Group Children & Youth in response to the call for 

views and proposals on the International Arrangement on Forests (IAF) Strategic Plan for 2017-2030. 

The Major Group Children and Youth looks forward to participating in the next AHEG meeting and hopes 

the UNFF secretariat will consider youth values and proposals in the agenda for the IAF Strategic Plan for 

2017-2030. Since UNFF 11 held in May of 2015, several large international events such as the UNFCCC 

COP 21, FAO XIV World Forestry Congress, and the finalization of the Sustainable Development Goals 

have influenced the international forest policy landscape. The Major Group Children & Youth hope the 

discussions at the upcoming AHEG meeting will take into account these international forestry initiatives 

and find opportunities to allow for enhanced participation and involvement of all Major Groups 

representing the interest of civil society.  

 

 

 





approaches to land use provide a way forward for improving policies and practices to: address the 

drivers of deforestation; address conflicts over land use; capitalize on the full range of economic, social 

and environmental benefits form integrating forests with agriculture; and maintain multiple forest 

services in the landscape context. New partnerships among the forest, agriculture, finance, energy, 

water, and other sectors, and engagement with indigenous people and local communities are required."  

Furthermore, MG Children and Youth asks for the inclusion of the following recommendation and 

actions as elements of the International Arrangement on Forests: 

1. Better integrate forestry and related land-use policies. 

2. Seek cohesive solutions across sectors, regions and generations.


